Dear Sir or Madam

I have just been advised of your contact details regarding the enquiry in to the health and quality of Australia's public universities.

Whilst there are numerous concerns, those that I believe are particularly noteworthy include:

# Although we have a "unified" university system, the funding formula is far from unified, with the "older established" universities receiving a disproportionate slice of the cake. This has significant implications for

the "newer" universities, in terms of attracting staff, providing research opportunities for staff and students and providing the expected level of services to students.

# The increase in the proportion of the population now encouraged/expecting to attend university has increased dramatically over the past twenty years. Whilst there has been much defence of the claim for maintenance of standards, there has been some evidence to the contrary. Part of my concern with this involves the issue of the level of preparation and academic aptitude of the current student cohort. At our Institution, we have been struggling with the policy of no prerequisite knowledge-base required for entry in to ANY of our courses. This is now amplified by the intake of "mature-age" students who have not completed the HSC or equivalent. Unfortunately, those students now attending university with less than ideal prior knowledge and/or skills are expected to surpass the same threshold criterion level of performance. Again, this places greater demand on the very students that typically have the greatest difficulty with university level study. Whilst many institutions provide some "bridging" courses, these are not able to overcome the sometimes significant deficit in such a brief "exposure". Furthermore, the administrative timetable often prevents identification of these students in time prior to commencement of their course to allow them to enrol and complete these bridging courses. IN some cases they are provided in parallel with the normal study load, further burdening this cohort.

# The move away from the tiered structure of higher education (CAEs and Universities) has placed pressure on academic staff to be proficient at both research and teaching. Few people have the ability to do both equally effectively. In most Faculties, academic staff appointment generally has a PhD qualification as the minimum criterion. Whilst I believe a PhD is beneficial for those pursuing the research aspect of academia, I believe that many good teachers are being precluded. In fact some "poor" teachers (say attributable to poor oral communication skills) are being appointed based on their significant research skills. The importance of teaching skill/ability is currently undervalued and impinging heavily on the quality of our graduates at all levels.

# The decline in higher education funding is possibly only surpassed by the dismal funding for public health. The "clever country" requires "economic vaccination" to suppress the spread of decay. That is, an injection of funding is required but it also needs to be specifically targeted.

Please note that these are my personal views and do not necessarily reflect those of my employer.

Yours sincerely
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